
        Family, Career and Community Leaders of America, Inc.  

        Summary of the 2024 February Board of Directors Meeting  

  
 

Dear Constituents,  

 

The Family, Career and Community Leaders of America, Inc. (FCCLA) National Board of Directors recently 

held a virtual meeting. The Committees of the Board presented their reports, and discussion was held on 

old and new business.  

 

The Finance Committee presented the FY25 budget timeline. The Communications and Membership 

Committee reported that the Ultimate Chapter Award will be ready for the 2024-2025 school year. They 

continued to discuss Alumni & Associates and how to connect with FCS Educators who are not FCCLA 

Advisers. The Program Committee highlighted the new 2024 Fall Leadership Institute with the Disney 

Imagination Campus in Anaheim, California, and Orlando, Florida, that will take place in October. The 

National Executive Council is looking into revamping FCCLA@theTable and developing programmatic 

resources. The Inclusion, Access, Equity, and Diversity Committee is preparing to evaluate the Access 

Scholarship applications. The Nominating Committee presented the 2024-2025 officer election process.  

 

The Committees of the Board have been assigned to review the proposed Policies and Procedures Manual 

language at their next scheduled committee meetings. This review process will include the feedback 

received from the state advisers present at the 2024 State Advisers Management Meeting. The Policies 

and Procedures Manual language will go into effect if the corresponding Bylaw Amendment is approved 

during the 2024 Business Session at the National Leadership Conference.    

 

The National Board of Directors discussed the following items.  

 The review process for FCCLA’s Form 990.  

 Preparation for the 2024 Business Session at the National Leadership Conference.  

 The National Board of Directors meeting dates for 2024-2025.  

 

The Board of Directors will meet again on April 17, 2024, to continue the work of the organization.  

 

If you have any questions about the Bylaw Amendment or Policies and Procedures Manual Proposal, 

please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 
 
Sincerely,  
 

Mary Jo Kohl  
2023-2024 National Board of Directors Chair  
mjkohl1973@gmail.com 

(419) 784-6652 
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